
Public Notice
On Wednesday, Friday, June 23, 2017 the City of Houston (City), through its Housing and Community Development
Department (HCDD) posted a Public Notice in the Houston Chronicle to identify and provide Community
Development Block Grant- 2015 Flood Events (CDBG-DR15) funds to the Houston Public Works Department
(HPW) for two Infrastructure StormWater Action Team (SWAT) Projects.
The City is now proposing a Second Amendment to the Letter of Agreement (LOA) between HCDD and HPW for
the two DR15 Infrastructure SWAT Projects to:

• Update language within the Agreement to ensure language is in alignment with the federal
requirements

• Extend the performance period to September 30, 2023
• Perform a budget modification to transfer funds from Northside Northline SWAT 4A to Bonita

Gardens SWAT 12A as seen in the below chart
The total cost of the infrastructure SWAT projects is estimated to be approximately $29,039,325.00 of which
$28,449,325.00 will be funded from the CDBG-DR15 Grant.

SWAT Projects Current Budget
Amount:

Budget Modifi-
cation

New Project Budget
-DR15 Grant Funded

Bonita Gardens (12A) $ 13,731,147.00 $ 104,902.00 $ 13,836,049.00

Northside Northline
(4A)

$ 15,476,063.00 $ (862,787.00) $ 14,613,276.00

Total $ 29,207,210.00 $ (757,885.00) $ 28,449,325.00
The budgetmodification is being performed based on the received and selected lowest bidders for both projects
for the construction phase and due to projected construction cost overruns as of December 2021.
The public may comment on this proposed project during the 14-day comment period that extends from
Monday, July 11, 2022 through Monday, July 25, 2022. For additional information on these items, contact
Kennisha London at (832) 394-6197. Written comments can be submitted via email to Kennisha London at
Kennisha.London@houstontx.gov. Upon completion of the 14-day public comment period, HCDDwill amend the
Letter of Agreement with HPW for this project.
For specific questions or concerns about fair housing or landlord/tenant relations, please contact Yolanda Guess-
Jeffries at (832) 394-6200. For any information about our Complaints and Appeals Process, please access the
following: https://recovery.houstontx.gov/complaints/ and https://recovery.houstontx.gov/request-for-appeal/ .


